P6 Newsletter
Term 3
Dear Parents and Carers,

Happy New Year! We hope you all enjoyed a festive Christmas and a restful holiday with your family.
We are looking forward to another busy term in Primary 6 with lots of new learning opportunities, hard work and fun.
Again, if there is anything we can do to better support you, please feel free to get in touch. You can do this by putting a note in your child’s diary or phoning the school office. 
Mrs Morrison and Mrs Adam
Timetable
Monday – Wednesday (Mrs Morrison)

Thursday and Friday (Mrs Adam)

	
	9-10.30
	10.50-12.20
	1.20-3.20



	Monday


	
	
	Assembly



	Tuesday


	
	Spanish
Mrs Ruxton
	

	Wednesday


	Gym
	
	

	Thursday


	
	
	

	Friday


	Gym
Mrs Muir
	
	Golden Time


Homework 
Reading will be taught twice a week, either on a Monday/Thursday or Tuesday/Friday and will be accompanied by a book detective task to complete at home.  The book detective tasks can be found near the front of the homework diaries if pupils need a reminder of what to do.  Please take time to talk to your child about the task and support them in completing it to the best of their ability. By Primary 6 we have high expectations about the content and presentation of homework.
Spelling will be completed in class on Wednesday, pupils will then copy the words into their homework diaries to learn at home.  
Additional homework such as Maths or Topic will usually be issued/returned on a Monday. Please note this will not be every week as we continue to set homework to match class work.  
Gym
The children require a gym kit on Wednesdays and Fridays.  It should consist of dark shorts, a white t-shirt and gym shoes.  On Wednesdays we will focus on racquet skills, including badminton and tennis.  On Fridays Mrs Muir will continue to take the class for gym, focusing on ball skills and team games.
Maths 

In numeracy we will be learning to multiply numbers up to three digits. We will multiply by 10 and 100.  We will revisit division and divide numbers up to four digits. We will learn about fractions, percentages and decimal numbers. 
In maths we will work on data and analysis. We will learn a range of methods to accurately gather and present information. We will interpret graphs to find out information. We will also revisit previous learning about time. We will use our understanding of time to read timetables, estimate journey times and measure the time taken to complete a task.
Topic 
This term we will begin a study of Europe. We will interpret information from different types of maps and locate key features within Scotland, the United Kingdom and Europe. We will explore features of our local area and discuss the diversity of cultures, values and customs that can be present in our society. We will learn about the features of an election and begin to develop an understanding of how democracy works.
Literacy 
In literacy we will continue developing our understanding of text through a range of questioning skills. We will have the opportunity to read for enjoyment in class and discuss this with others.
In writing we will develop our ability to write for a range of purposes. We will continue to increase the range of vocabulary we use in our work. We will be encouraged to use a wider selection of openers, connectives and punctuation to up- level our work.
We will be editing our own work and ensuring we have used correct punctuation such as speech marks, apostrophes and commas. We will also develop our grammatical understanding of pronouns, conjunctions and prepositions.
We will improve the presentation of our work through regular opportunities to develop our handwriting skills.

We will continue to practise French conversational language skills daily. Mrs Ruxton will be furthering our knowledge of Spanish.
Class Rules
1. We promise to keep our classroom tidy.
2. We promise to listen to others and take turns.

3. We promise to always try our best.

4. We promise to care for and respect others.

5. We promise to share and play fairly.

Dates for your diary
January 2020

Mon 6th - Pupils and Staff return to school
Wk beginning Mon 27th - Interim Pupil Report being issued by the end of this week & Learning Celebration Books go home.
February

Wed 5th - Parent Staff Council Meeting7pm- Thu 13th, Fri 14th & Mon 17th -Mid Term Holiday-School closed to pupils and staff.
Tues 18th & Wed 19th - Staff In-Service Days- School closed to pupils
Mon 24th Feb-8th March- Fair Trade Fortnight
March
Fri 13th – Sports Relief Dress as you Please.

Wk beginning Mon 30th – Effort/Attitude/Behaviour comments homework diaries.
April
Fri 3rd April - Last day of Term
Mon 6th – Fri 17th April - Easter Holidays-School closed to pupils and staff.
Mon 20th April- Pupils & staff return to school. 
